
The Catholic Parish of 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Cottage Grove 

with the Mission Church of 
St. Philip Benizi, Creswell, Oregon.  

Physical addresses 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help St. Philip Benizi 
1025 N. 19th St., Cottage Grove, OR 97424 552 Holbrook Lane, Creswell, OR 97426 

Communications 
Mailing address: 1025 N. 19th St., Cottage Grove, OR 97424 

Tel: (541)-942-3420. E: office@olphcg.net. W: olphcg.net; Facebook.com/olphcg 

SEE INSIDE FOR VARIATIONS TO THE LITURGY SCHEDULE 
SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help St. Philip Benizi 
Saturday: 5:30pm; Sunday: 10:30am Sunday 8:30am 
 (Bilingual English-Spanish) 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Monday: 6:45pm; Tuesday: 9:00am (Latin, 1962 Missal); 
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:00am (English) 
Saturday: 9:00am (Latin, 1962 Missal) 

CONFESSIONS 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help St. Philip Benizi 
Tuesday - Friday: 8:30am and after Mass. 
Saturday: 9:40—10:30am; 4:00—5:15pm; Sunday: 9:45—10:15am Sunday: 7:50—8:20am 

JUNE 04, 2023 

MOST HOLY TRINITY 

La Santísima Trinidad, Giaquinto Corrado, ca. 1745, Museo del Prado, Madrid, Spain  

MONTH OF THE  

 

 OF  

SACRED HEART  

  

JESUS 



PARISH STAFF 
Pastor: Father John J. Boyle, J.C.L. 
Ext. 101. pastor@olphcg.net 

Business Manager: Joan Goossens 
Ext. 102. office@olphcg.net 

Faith Formation Coordinator: Lori Eckstine 
Ext. 103. passoc@olphcg.net 

Maintenance:   
Maintenance@olphcg.net 

Office hours: (after Mass) 
Tuesday – Friday 9:30am – 4:30pm 

OTHER CONTACTS 
Facilities usage & rental 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help: parish office 
St. Philip Benizi: Ausencia Alexander (bilingual) 

Bulletin Items: Bulletin@olphcg.net 

Altar Flowers—OLPH: Altarflowers@olphcg.net 

Pastoral Council: Pastoralcouncil@olphcg.net 

Parish Event: ParishEvent@olphcg.net 

Sunday Hospitality—OLPH: 

Sundayhospitality@olphcg.net 

Landscaping—OLPH: Landscaping@olphcg.net 

Prayer line: Jan Thompson & Louise Giarrusso 

Prayerline@olphcg.net 

Women’s Bible Study: Womensbible@olphcg.net 

Men’s Bible Study: Mensbible@olphcg.net 

Altar Society: President: Marjie Vaverka 

Altarsociety@olphcg.net 

Knights of Columbus: KnightsofColumbus@olphcg.net 

TEXT TO GIVE 
Text the word “Give” to  

541-204-8885 to set up and make 
donations to the Church and other 

funds. PayPal  ParishSOFT 

OUR OFFERINGS LAST WEEKEND AMOUNTED TO: 
    

OLPH     

Goal     

Difference     

Maintenance     

SPB     

Goal     

Difference     

Maintenance     

DONATIONS FOR SPECIFIC FUND 

      

      

      

      

   

Thank you for your sacrificial offerings  

May 28, 2023  

$2,156 $156,259 

$5,228 $250,944 

-$3,072 -$94,685 

$0 $4,809 

$529 $36,853 

$1,268 $60,864 

-$739 -$24,011 

$0 $1,140 

** These numbers reset at the beginning of the fiscal year. 

Pastor’s Discretion $1,040 $14,400 

Communion Rail $100 $1,390 

Homeless Ministry  $2,280 

Faith Formation Gift  $5,500 

Outdoor Stations  $500 $1,100 

   

** 

ROSARY AT OLPH 
Every Sunday morning at 9:45am, rain or shine in the 
Rosary Garden. All are welcome. 

ROSARY AT SPB 
Wednesday evenings, 6:30pm. Come pray the Rosary. 

FRIDAY HOLY HOUR AT SPB - 6:30PM 
Come and spend some time with the Lord in the 
Tabernacle. Chaplet of Divine Mercy, Quiet Time & 
Eucharistic Devotions. 

LITURGY SCHEDULE AND MASS INTENTIONS 
The Most Holy Trinity, Solemnity 

Sunday Lectionary Year A  
Weekday Lectionary Cycle I 

Preface of the Most Holy Trinity, Eucharistic Prayer I 

Sunday Masses this weekend will be followed by 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

Saturday June 3 
4:00-5:15pm Confessions 
5:30pm Mass (+Cathy Onaitis) 
Sunday June 4 
7:50am Adoration and Confessions (Bilingual) (SPB) 
8:30am Mass (Bilingual) (SPB)  
10:30am Mass (People of the parish) 
5:00pm Sung Vespers 
Monday June 5 
St. Boniface. Bishop & Martyr 
6:45pm Mass (Latin, 1962 Missal)  
Tuesday June 6 
St. Norbert, Bishop & Confessor 
9:00am Mass (Latin, 1962 Missal)  
 (Holy Souls in Purgatory) 
Wednesday June 7 
Weekday in Ordinary Time 
9:00am Votive Mass of St. Joseph (Deceased family & 

friends of  Michael & Kathy Kelly) 
6:30pm Men of St. Joseph Holy Hour 
Thursday June 8 
Weekday in Ordinary Time 
9:00am Votive Mass of Our Lord, Jesus Christ High 

Priest (Reverend Fr Matthew Dominic Knight ) 
Friday June 9 
Weekday in ordinary time 
(St. Ephrem, Deacon, Doctor of the Church) 
7:00am Exposition & Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 
9:00am Mass  
Saturday June 10 
St. Margaret, Queen of Scotland 
8:00am Exposition & Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 
9:00am Mass (Latin, 1962 Missal) 
 (Our Lady’s Intentions)  
 followed by Confessions until 10:30am 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
(Corpus Christi) 
4:00-5:15pm Confessions 
5:30pm Mass (+Linda Dias) 
Sunday June 11 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
(Corpus Christi) 
7:50am Adoration & Confessions (Bilingual) (SPB)  
8:30am Mass (Bilingual) (SPB)  
10:30am Mass (People of the Parish) followed by 

procession 
5:00pm Sung Vespers 

mailto:pastor@olphcg.net
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MEN OF ST. JOSEPH 
HOLY HOUR WEDNESDAY 6:30PM 

Men of the parish and their sons are invited to a Holy Hour 
of Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with brief sermon 
and opportunity to go to confessions. Fellowship follows in 
the rectory. 

CHURCH CLEANING 
Friday June 9th after morning Mass (about 9:30am). Please 
come to help. Usually takes about an hour with a full crew. 
~~Marjie Vaverka, cleaning captain.  

THE CHOSEN 
6:30pm Friday June 9th, come watch the final episodes of 
Season 2 of The Chosen at OLPH, bring a friend. 
Refreshments provided. 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION 
SUNDAY JUNE 11TH 

Following last year’s successful procession, we shall hold 
one again this year after the 10:30am Mass, finishing with 
Benediction at Bohemia Park and a family cook-out.  

NEXT APOLOGETICS CLASS 
Thursday, June 15th, 3:30pm: The Roots of Modern 
Atheism, (continued), looking at Empiricism and The 
Enlightenment. 

MASS TIMES CHANGE? 
Last Sunday I mentioned a suggested possibility for 
resolving a pastoral conflict that I face on Sunday mornings, 
namely, not being present for the faith formation classes at 
OLPH. As their pastor, I really desire to get to know the 
children and young people who are attending class on 
Sunday mornings, having the opportunity of being with 
them in class, and to be able to offer some classes to parents 
while their kids are in class. I am unable to do these things 
as I am in, or on the road from, Creswell. How could this be 
overcome? Here are some possibilities. 

1. Have Saturday evening Mass at SPB and an early  
morning Mass (e.g. 8/8:30) at OLPH. 

2. Move the 8:30am Mass at SPB to 8:00am (not very 
popular in the winter?) 

3. Move the 10:30am Mass at OLPH to 11:00am, starting 
classes half an hour later. 

4. Any other suggestions? 

I am open to hearing your thoughts and suggestions. Please 
ensure that you pray about what is best for the parish before 
replying. A key factor is how the pastor is best able to fulfill 
his ministry. Please provide your suggestions in charity. 
Anonymous messages will not be considered. You can see 
me personally, write a letter, send an email, give me a 
phone call, communicate via one of the parish staff, etc. 
Thank you and may God bless you.  Fr. John. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Our parish is planning a summer Vacation Bible School July 
17-21 for ages 5 to 12. The theme this year is “The 
Marvelous Mystery, the Mass Comes Alive”. Any 
person interested in learning more and/or becoming 
involved with the planning process, please contact Lori at 
passoc@olphcg.net or 541-942-3420 ext. 103. Thank you!  
Teens aged 13 and above are encouraged to volunteer to 
help too. 

PRESENTATION FOR  
FATHER MATTHEW KNIGHT 

If you would like to donate towards a presentation for the 
newly-ordained priest who will celebrate the evening Mass 
on Saturday June 17th, please place cash or check (payable 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESKTOP 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
As we commence the month dedicated to the meek, 

humble and Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, I was wondering if 
there was any work of art that depicted both the Blessed 
Trinity and the Sacred Heart, and was very happy to find 
the one featured on the cover of this bulletin. Here is the 
description given on the Prado Museum’s website, 
translated from the Spanish. 

“The iconography is singular. High up, surrounded by 
clouds and angels, is an enormous Heart of Jesus 
surrounded by a crown of thorns. In the center on a cloud, 
the Trinity with the Father, a venerable old man, and the 
Son with a naked torso. Between them flies the dove of the 
Holy Spirit. At the bottom, a multitude of saints on clouds. 
They can be recognized by their attributes or by fidelity to 
their traditional representations, as the Virgin Mary, St. 
Joseph, St. John the Baptist, St. Mary Magdalen, St. 
Catherine, St. Dominic, St. Francis, St. Ignatius, St. Francis 
Xavier, St. Francis Borgia, St. Barbara, St. Isidore, St. 
James, St. Cecilia, St. Jane de Chantal... 

“The presence of the Heart of Jesus is related to the rise 
of this new devotion at that time. The feast of the Sacred 
Heart was established by Pope Clement XIII in 1729 and 
was warmly welcomed by the Jesuits and by the Order of 
the Visitation (founded by St. Francis de Sales and St. Jane 
de Chantal), precisely the order chosen by the Spanish 
Queen Consort, Bárbara de Braganza, for her foundation of 
the Monastery of the Visitation, in which Giaquinto painted 
an altar where St. Francis de Sales and St. Jane de Chantal 
appear adoring the Sacred Heart.” 

In this work of art, we see depicted the love of the Most 
Holy Trinity manifested in the loving and Most Sacred 
Heart of Jesus. Let us rejoice that love is the heart of God. 
Let us abhor the deadly sin of pride and learn from Jesus 
for He is meek and humble of heart and thus we shall find 
rest for our souls. (Mt. 11:29) ~~ Fr. John 

WELCOME! 
Welcome to those who are visiting our parish. Thank you 
for joining us for the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass while you 
are in the Cottage Grove and Creswell areas. If you are new 
to the parish, please consider registering at olphcg.net 

MASS INTENTIONS 
If you would like to have a Mass offered for your intention, 
there are special envelopes in the vestibule. Come to the 
parish office during office hours for more information. Mass 
Cards are available in the office as well. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  
STEVE AND JANE THORESON 

Who were married at OLPH on June 2nd fifty years ago. May 
God who has begun the good work in them bring it to 
completion. 

FR. JOHN DISCUSSES PRAYER 
Women’s Evening Bible Study will meet June 6th 6:30pm 
with Father John who will address questions on prayer. 
Anyone interested is invited to attend. 

WALKING WITH PURPOSE  
WOMEN’S SUMMER BIBLE STUDY 

Various topics will be studied. 11:30am in the Newman 
room: June 13– SUBJECT CHANGE: Moral Relativism; 
June 27– TBA. This study is open to all women inside and 
outside the parish. Please come and bring a friend! Contact 
Lori Eckstine at passoc@olphcg.net or 541-942-3420 for 
more information. 
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BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

SPACES AVAILABLE 
Do you know of a business that would 
like to advertise here and sponsor the 

bulletin? Have them call or email 
Joan—(541) 942– 3420/

office@olphcg.net and she will get 
their ad set up. 

The cost of printing this week’s bulletin: 31¢ not including equipment costs, staff hours spent editing and putting it 
together. Your contribution and the sponsorship of our advertisers are greatly appreciated. Please support our sponsors 

with your patronage. Thank you. 

to OLPH) in an envelope and mark it “Fr. Mathew Knight.” 
Donations can also be made online provided they are clearly 
noted. To give you some idea of how your gift might help: a 
cassock can cost $300+; a portable altar suitable for 
celebrating Mass at home or in the wilderness $1100+; 
clerical shirt $60+; surplice $200+. And a priest is always 
buying books to keep up with his studies. You can also make 
a gift directly to him on the evening. A monetary gift will 
enable Fr. Matthew to buy what he needs. Above all, keep 
him in your prayers. Thank you! 

2022 SEMINARIAN APPEAL 
As we prepare to welcome and receive blessings from the 
newly ordained Reverend Father Matthew Knight, let’s 
remember the men still in seminary. If you would like to 
know more about the appeal or donate, pick up an envelope 
at the back of the church (ask an usher) or visit 
osd.archdpdx.org/sem. Thank you for supporting the 
formation of our future priests. 
As of May 26th, the generous Archdiocesan supporters have 
pledged $865,980 to support the formation and education 
of priests here in western Oregon. Twenty-eight households 
at OLPH-CG have given $$4,765 and nine households at 
SPB-Creswell have given $770. Thank you 

A WORD ABOUT MODESTY  
A reminder about modesty particularly when we attend 
Mass, whether we are male or female.  
Remember that the body is a temple of the Holy Spirit. How 
we dress shows how much we respect: the dignity of our 
bodies as temples of God and made for eternal life; 
ourselves; others. It also shows what we think of the Mass. 
We are coming to the Sacrifice of Christ on the Cross made 
present on the altar. There is nothing informal about the 
Mass. While we should not be motivated by vanity, we do 
well to “dress up” and to “dress well.”  
Particularly in hot weather, while one might wish to dress 
comfortably, one should avoid exposing too much flesh. 
Please: arms should be covered at least as far as somewhere 
between shoulder and elbow, i.e. dresses, shirts, blouses, tee
-shirts, etc. should have sleeves, whether short or long; legs 
should be covered to at least just above the knee; shoulders, 
chest and back should be covered; necklines should be 
modest (err on the higher side). Revealing clothing, whether 

because it fails to cover the body (e.g. midriff, cleavage, etc.) 
or is so tight that it is, in fact, revealing, (e.g. tight pants, 
dresses, skirts, or tee-shirts) is to be avoided. Ripped jeans 
are not respectable attire for Mass. It is possible to dress 
well yet comfortably.  
Let us be respectful of ourselves, others, and the occasion: 
the Holy Mass.  

BLUE BAG RETURNABLES 
Thank you for the constant generous donations of 
refundable containers for the youth group. The blue bag 
Bottledrop system we are using has made this fundraiser 
easy and successful. Since our first drop of bags in 
November of 2020 we have received $4,153. In 
2022-2023 we have so far raised $1,313. Did you 
know there are instructions on the bags for filling? Please 
help our volunteer by following those instructions when 
filling your bags.  When you drop off your blue bags, more 
are available in the vestibule, church office, and garage.  
Please bring your bags to the parish office; if left outside, 
they are liable to be stolen. 

HOMELESS NEEDS 
As Father John mentioned last week, with summer here, 
the Homeless ministry team will be needing to hand out 
more liquid refreshment such as Powerade and water, as 
well as sunblock, clothing to protect from the sun, cooler 
clothing, lighter blankets, canned fruit and all the usual 
toiletries. If you would like to help, please contact a 
Homeless ministry member or the office. Monetary 
donations are always welcome. 

RELIGIOUS VOCATIONS 
Flos Carmeli Group 
A group of young girls and women who 
feel they may be called to religious life. If 
you feel that desire and are interested in 
joining us, Come and See. For more 
information: 

carmelitesineugene.blogspot.com, 
carmelitesinoregon.org,  

Carmeleugene@gmail.com 
 




